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ARIA PRINTING & SHIPPING - Jyoti Gill
ATNIP COMPANY INTERIOR DESIGN 
- Jerry Atnip
BAY FRAMES - Mario Zuniga
BERGE-PAPPAS-SMITH CHAPEL OF 
THE ANGELS - Dan & Kevin Smith
COLLECTIVE DISCOVERY, INC. 
- Lisa Stambaugh
ELAINE ARNT 
- CRS, Realtor Coldwell Banker
FREMONT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
- Cindy Bonior, President & CEO
HARALD WESTENDORF 
- Attorney at Law
LISA BLAYLOCK REAL ESTATE TEAM 
- Coldwell Banker
MISSION’S MANE ATTRACTION 
- Joe & Fernanda Cambra
TAVARES REALTY AND APPRAISALS 
- Jim & Valerie Tavares
TRI CITY VOICE NEWSPAPER
- Publisher Dan Pulcrano
SCHUTZE & Associates, Inc.
- Jan Schutze
REFLECTIONS HAIR DESIGN

Please support our
Business Members

Current Exhibit
Women Create Space: a "Celebration of
Sculpture and Other Three-Dimensional
Works by Bay Area Women Artists." 
Presented by Northern California 
Women’s Caucus for Art 
Exhibition Dates: Through Saturday, October 5, 2024
Virtual Gallery Room1            Virtual Gallery Room 2
Price List

MISSSION'S MANE ATTRACTION 
HAIR DESIGN 

43417 Mission Blvd Fremont CA 94539 
510-657-6780

https://www.missionsmaneattraction.com

Joe & Fernanda
Cambra

TAVARES REALTY & APPRAISALS
For all your real estate needs 

Jim & Valerie Tavares 
43385 Ellsworth St. Fremont CA 94539

510-651-0600 
https://www.tavaresappraisals.com/

http://fremont.gov/
https://www.ncwca.org/
https://www.ncwca.org/
https://www.ncwca.org/
https://bit.ly/OH-Virtual1
https://bit.ly/OH-Virtual2
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGKzIcoOv4/CfDWvR8bYZoaqN-mzSVnMw/view?utm_content=DAGKzIcoOv4&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=editor
https://www.missionsmaneattraction.com/
https://www.tavaresappraisals.com/


OHAG Treasurer's Report

President's Message
Dear Guild Members,

We kicked off our new fiscal year with a fantastic reception that drew over 250 attendees! The
courtyard buzzed with lively conversation as guests enjoyed our signature wine and appetizers.
Friends reconnected, newcomers mingled, and many engaged in discussions about the diverse and
creative works featured in our ongoing exhibition. It was truly heartwarming to see so many
members of the Fremont community find a welcoming place to spend their Friday evening. This
success is a testament to the hard work and dedication of our Guild!

We're excited to announce a fun “Holiday Rag Wreath” program led by our member Lisa
Stambaugh on September 26th. I’m personally eager to give it a try—it’s such a clever way to
repurpose rags. Quilting, too, began as a way to make use of leftover fabric pieces, showcasing how
creatives worldwide turn everyday materials into art. We hope you can join us and craft something
special for the upcoming holidays!

Our only fundraiser of the year is fast approaching, set for October 18th to 20th. We encourage
everyone to participate and do their part. Spread the word to your family and friends, kick off your
holiday shopping early, and discover unique gifts crafted by local artists. We also invite you to
attend the Gala, and we kindly ask each member to purchase at least two tickets for the Friday
night event. Tickets will be mailed to you soon with instructions on how to pay for them. I’m
always grateful for our loyal supporters, like Mayor Lily Mei, who consistently patronize our events
and bring in business. Many community members and local businesses also contribute through
monetary and in-kind donations, making it a truly communal event.

My best regards to all of you,
Manveen Kalyanpur

BANK BALANCE 8/1/24 - $44,590.34

INCOME  - $1,210

TRANSFER FROM PAYPAL - $97.52

EXPENSES  - ($741.35)

BANK BALANCE - 8/31/24 - $46,156.51

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS  - ($6,778.92)

ADJ BANK BALANCE 8/31/24  - $39,377.59

CD + INTEREST  - $22,124.17

PAYPAL ACCOUNT - $36.96

TOTAL ASSETS 8/31/24- $61,538.72

Welcome New Members

Lakshmi Sunder
Riya Thosar

Jennie Olyaie



board meeting highlights

OFFICERS
President – Manveen Kalyanpur

Vice-President – Scott Capen
Secretary – Rose Iliya

Treasurer – Harriet Commons 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Programs – Wendy Spellman & Lisanne Gollub

Publicity – Gail Blalock
Ways & Means – Judy Anglin, Nancy Ruskin &

Valerie Tavares
Hospitality Receptions – Lauren Shaver, 

Judy Cooper & Valerie Dews
Hospitality Wine Bar - Maureen & Peter Langenbach,

Jeanne & Bob Delp
Membership – Lorrice Wong

Business Membership – Priscilla La Rocca 

COMMITTEES
Newsletter - Seema Gupta
Website - Lisa Stambaugh
Historian - Jurek Zarzycki

Scholarship - Dina Rubiolo & Tanaz Sutaria
Garden - Emelie Rogers, Esther Banuelos & 

Nancy Ruskin

THE BOARD 2024-2025

Meeting Minutes from August 2024 were
approved.
Some scholarship checks are still uncleared.
Women Create Space reception was well
attended. Gala planning is underway.
Field trip to the Triton was lovely – the group
enjoyed the setting.
Planning for the January and February 2025
workshops is in process.
Sign up Genius links will be live in a few days
for Holiday show volunteering.
Volunteers are needed in the following areas:
Decorating, setup, receiving, painting,
installation, jewelry area, Gala hospitality,
cashier desk etc.
Information for purchasing Gala tickets will
arrive with the Gala letter.
Gala Hospitality Chair will be sending a
message to contribute appetizers and food for
the Gala.
The Art Guild has been working diligently to
procure sponsors and donations from
restaurants for the Gala. Monetary, food and
wine donations encouraged from OHAG
members.
There was a cashier meeting for HSS and they
have vetted and approved 3 Square machines
for the sales. A OHAG member has graciously
donated funds for the purchase of the 3
Square terminals.
The last reception went well, and the
hospitality team will sort through some of the
overflow holiday themed dishes and utensils
and drop them off for donations in the
community.
The Art Guild is looking forward to the
Leadership Award Ceremony for Judy Anglin in
Oakland on October 1st, 2024.



Thursday, September 26, 2024 - 10 a.m. - 1 p.m.
OHAG Mission Room

Join us for a fun and creative workshop where you’ll learn how to make a beautiful rag
wreath! You can choose from one of two festive themes: Thanksgiving or Christmas.
These handmade wreaths are perfect for adding a personal touch to your holiday
décor or giving as thoughtful gifts.

The program will be led by OHAG member Lisa Stambaugh, who has long had a
crafting obsession with fabric and yarn. The materials fee is $10, which covers
everything you’ll need to create your wreath. No previous crafting experience or special
tools are necessary — just bring your enthusiasm and a willingness to have fun! And a
pair of fabric scissors, if you have them.

Spaces are limited, so be sure to sign up in advance to secure your spot. We have a set
number of kits for each theme, so note your choice in the form – first come, first
served. We look forward to crafting with you and celebrating the holiday season in
style!

Reserve your spot at : https://olivehydeartguild.org/news-events/upcoming-programs/

Upcoming: September Program
FESTIVE HOLIDAY RAG WREATH

https://olivehydeartguild.org/news-events/upcoming-programs/


A small group of enthusiasts went on the Field Trip - Katherine Latson, Lisanne
Gollub, Judy Anglin, and Edie Christensen, plus a friend of Lisanne’s, Janet
Hatano, who everybody was working hard to recruit to the Guild. Judy took photos
to submit to the newsletter. The show was expansive and included many
interesting and inspiring pieces. The group ate bag lunches on the back lawn in
folding chairs that they had brought from home. All in all, very successful, even if a
small group.

~ Lisanne Gollub

August Program
Outing to SALON at the Triton

Photo Credit - Judy Anglin



UPCOMING: “Women Create Space”
Online Artist Talk this Thursday

Here is the Zoom link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86491809018pwd=MeEjnLBGc2tl9CBaKWlBTTwUQ5I3Kr.1

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86491809018?pwd=MeEjnLBGc2tl9CBaKWlBTTwUQ5I3Kr.1


“Women Create Space” Reception

Photo Credit - Scott Capen

NEXT UP: Holiday for the Arts Show & Sale October 18th-20th



“Women Create Space” Artist Talk &
Curatorial Tour 

The Curatorial Tour went great! It was well attended with about 30 visitors and 10 artists
who spoke briefly about their work. Speaking artists included guild members Lisa
Stambaugh and Susan Longini. Other speaking artists included: 

Vicki Gunter, Bushra Gill, Myrna Ehrlich, Susan Zimmerman, Tanya Lin, Michelle
Echenique, Yuting Wang, and NCWCA Guild President Pricilla Otani

NCWCA Exhibition's Chair Elizabeth Addison and I spoke briefly about each piece in the
exhibition of the artists who could not attend.

NCWCA has shared links to their catalog. QR codes are available at the Gallery. 

Physical print catalogs can be ordered HERE. NCWCA are offering the print catalog to
exhibition artists, NCWCA members, and Olive Hyde Art Guild members for $20. After the
show closes, the catalog will retail for $35.

The online flipbook can be viewed  HERE 
(or copy and paste into your browser:
https://issuu.com/mrpotani/docs/wcs_catalog_issue_flipbookfr=sZjViZjY0NzIxODM)

~ Leah Andrews

Photo Credit - 
Dolan Thompson and
Michelle Echenique

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B0DGLW8PWX/ref=sr_1_4?crid=9E7CSLD99Z0A&dib=eyJ2IjoiMSJ9.Zbwue3nx3AAA2PIO3k6-TACFHUOCPXtJzG8QLLgGZOnPzX_wLb89UppyxaigMNYGblBOURVl-HcKhfbAddIW0YyttVLVDoaZRvsq7QwDC8Ja20GJyWCS_YY8jA2Ae26o.Z1ZcnLpZrATLjpzmqQID_cKXkiqrkF82vhnsaLuZHtM&dib_tag=se&keywords=Northern+California+women%27s+Caucus+for+art&qid=1725986894&s=books&sprefix=northern+california+women%27s+caucus+for+art,stripbooks,147&sr=1-4
https://issuu.com/mrpotani/docs/wcs_catalog_issue_flipbook?fr=sZjViZjY0NzIxODM
https://issuu.com/mrpotani/docs/wcs_catalog_issue_flipbook?fr=sZjViZjY0NzIxODM


We are delighted to announce that OHAG 
Ways & Means Chair JUDY ANGLIN and 
Member DMITRY GRUDSKY have been chosen 
as recipients of the 2024 Alameda County 
Arts Leadership Award. 

This annual program enables the Alameda 
County Arts Commission to recognize individuals 
for their outstanding achievements and 
contributions impacting the arts community and the residents of Alameda County. 

Nominations for the Arts Leadership Award Program were submitted by community
members. The goal of the program is to celebrate and highlight the important work of
our arts community leaders throughout the whole County. Award recipients represent the
five district areas of the Alameda County Board of Supervisors. Representing
Supervisorial District 1 is Judy Anglin, and representing Supervisorial District 2 is Dmitry
Grudsky and another co-recipient.

Awardees will be honored by the Alameda County Board of Supervisors through the
presentation of commendations. The commendations will be presented by the Board of
Supervisors at their public meeting on Tuesday, October 1, 2024, 10:30am to 1:00pm.
This event will take place at the Alameda County Administration Building, Board
Chambers, 1221 Oak Street, 5th floor, Oakland. The presentation will take place in
conjunction with the County’s recognition of National Arts and Humanities Month of
October. The Arts Commission will also be featuring the award recipients through the
Arts Commission’s press release, website, newsletter, and social media.

2024 Alameda County
Arts Leadership Award







Hospitality Request

Hello OHAG members! 
Being a part of the Olive Hyde Art Guild, all members are requested to bring an
appetizer or dessert for the Holiday Show Friday Night Gala on October 18th.  This is
our only fundraiser for the year and we hope all of you will join in with an open heart
and help make it a success for us. If you are unable to come and bring something to
share, you can send it with a family member or friend, or make a monetary donation.
We are a non-profit volunteer organization and it’s the spirit and generosity of our
members that make us what we are! 

HOLIDAY FOR THE ARTS “OPENING NIGHT GALA”

FOOD DONATIONS FOR THE GALA

Attention All Members and Friends of OHAG… 
It’s time to pull out your recipes for savory appetizers and sweet desserts for this
year’s GALA to be held on Friday, October 18, 2024. 
Your delectable food donations can be dropped off starting at 3PM the day of the
Gala. Remember the event opens at 5:30pm.  Food can be home-made or store
brought. 
Please provide a description of your food item, ie reheat directions, needs
refrigeration, vegetarian etc. Please mark any container to be returned with your
name and phone number. We look forward to your food contributions! 

~ Your Gala Hospitality Chair – Pam Condy



Dear OHAG Members: We have many more roles to fill to make our event a success – and we can’t
do it without YOU!

Check out which positions and timeslots are still available on our website at
https://olivehydeartguild.org/holiday-for-the-arts-2/holiday-show-sale-volunteers/ -- this page has
links to Signup Genius for each day of the show, as well as pre-event prep and post-event wrap-up
days.

If you have questions, email HolidayVolunteer@OliveHydeArtGuild.org to discuss assignments or
get help with using Signup Genius.

Thank You! We look forward to adding your name to the schedule!
 Lisa Stambaugh, Judy Anglin, and Jeanne Delp
 2024 HS&S Volunteer Coordination Team

HOLIDAY SHOW ~ SIGN UP TO HELP!

Member gifts of wine and monetary donations are already coming in!!!

Wine pledges to help stock the ever-popular Gala Night Wine Bar:one or two bottles, a half or
full case of wine. All are welcome! For pick up/drop off arrangements please contact Judy
Anglin. 

Monetary donations of any amount are a super means to help defray the expenses of Gala
Night food & wine. Mail your check payable to OHAG: Attention HS Donations, PO Box 3073,
Fremont 94539

Super if you can help! Contact Donations Chair, Judy Anglin  

MEMBER DONATIONS FOR THE HOLIDAY SHOW

Monday/Oct 14: Facility Prep, Decorations
Tuesday/Oct 15: Receiving – Artists Check-in, deliver all art to Olive Hyde
Tuesday/Oct 15:  Wall Art Installation - late afternoon/early evening 
Wednesday/Oct 16: Installation of art, arrange displays in Gallery & Mission rooms
Thursday/Oct 17:Cashier Volunteer Training – Times TBD 
Friday/Oct 18: Hospitality/Food Prep & Service/Wine Bar, Cashier Tables, Jewelry
Saturday/Oct 19: Cashier Tables, Jewelry 
Sunday/Oct 20: Cashier Tables, Jewelry 
Monday/Oct 21: Batching and Inventory of all unsold art
Tuesday/Oct 22: Artist Check-out and Payment
Wednesday/Oct23: Facility & Decorations take down, clean up

Schedule for the Holiday Show ~ 10-Day Working Calendar

https://olivehydeartguild.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=01e86a7ca3e41a5a67f247388&id=2f5c1a650f&e=4acf66dd07
mailto:HolidayVolunteer@OliveHydeArtGuild.org


"Art completes what nature cannot bring to finish." ~Aristotle



Grace Margaret Rankin gently passed away on July 7, 2024. 
She is survived by her sister Barbara (Gord) Wright, her brother 
Jim (Barb) Carstairs, her brother-in-law Bill (Paula) Rankin, her children, John (Mary),
Bonnie, and Tom (Marie) Rankin, her grandchildren Carter Rankin, Gillian (Geoff)
Townsend, Cody Baeta, and Hannah Rankin, and her great-grandchildren Graham and
Garrett Townsend.

Grace was born in Vancouver, BC, Canada on August 19, 1934. Grace studied to be an
RN (nurse). She immigrated shortly after marrying John (Jack) Rankin. Grace and Jack
moved to Fremont in 1965 and raised their children in the Irvington community. Grace
worked at Washington Hospital for a few years. In the early 1970s she and Jack started
a Quik Stop Market in Union City, which they operated until retirement in 1988. They
spent most of their retirement years as full-time RVers based in Coarsegold, CA,
traveling throughout North America.

Grace was a founding member of the Fremont Art Association. Her paintings are hung
on the walls of many homes and businesses. Her paintings have been shown in many
galleries in California. She taught classes in Fremont, throughout the state, and around
the world, including Scotland, Italy, and on cruise ships.

A celebration of life was held on September 13, 2024, at the Niles Discovery Church in
the Niles district of Fremont.
To plant trees in memory, please visit the Sympathy Store.

OBITUARY: Grace Margaret Rankin
1934 - 2024

https://sympathy.legacy.com/en-us/funeral-flowers/productdetails/?type=obituary&p=207693491&pn=grace-rankin&affiliateId=4995&sku=tre-tim&pm=240

